ORANGE HIGH SCHOOL.
NEWSLETTER

11th June 2021 -Term 2, Week 8

ORANGE HIGH SCHOOL SHOW

TICKETS ARE ON SALE NOW!!!
3 evening sessions available on 22nd - 24th June 2021.
All tickets for the show are to be purchased through Eventbrite using the link below.
No last minute ticket sales at the door.
Adults - $12
Children under 12 years - $6.

We encourage all ticket holders to arrive early in order to complete COVID check in.

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/orange-high-school-show-tickets-1565897852637

Woodward Street, PO Box 654, Orange NSW 2800
P(02) 63623444 F(02) 63613616

http://www.orange-h.schools.nsw.gov.au
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Dear parents and members of our school community,

As we move closer to the end on Term 2, it is a remarkably busy time of the
year both in the classroom and through a range of extracurricular events.

The Creative and Performing Arts and PRISM teams are working furiously
in preparation for the School Show in week 10. Despite a postponement of
Astley Cup Day 1versus Bathurst High School, the Astley Cup and Mulvey
Cup teams are fully prepared for a fantastic event after its cancellation in
2020. Thank you to all the students, staff and parents who are contributing
to both these events but also all the activities that take place on a weekly
basis at Orange High School.

We regularly remind our students about the importance of our values,
uniform expectations, and non-negotiables. The vast majority of our
students are outstanding and support these important aspects of our
school culture. Occasionally, | add them into the fortnightly newsletter as a
reminder to our school community. | would like to think that every student
and parent reads our newsletter, but | understand that this is unlikely.

| can assure you that all our staff will continue to strive to ensure that these
expectations are met by our students every day. Parent and community
support around this is always appreciated.

Quod Potero Sedulo - Whatever | can do, | will do to the best of my ability.
Orange High School Values

Be a Learner
Be Respectful
Be Safe

Our Non-Negotiables

o Every student, teacher and leader improves every year

. Every student is known, valued and cared for

. Every student is engaged and challenged to continue to learn
o Strong literacy and numeracy development

. All young people are prepared for the future

Uniform

As you are aware, OHS is a uniform wearing school. A full list of our uniform
requirements is located on our website and in this newsletter. | ask for
your full support in ensuring your children wear the correct school uniform
each and every day including the wearing of black school shoes.

Sports uniform is not to be worn to school. Students who have sport or PE
are to bring their uniform in their bag and get changed. | thank you for
your support with our uniform expectation.

Have a fantastic fortnight.
Andrew Jones

Principal (relieving)



SNOW DAY AT OHS




MALYNLEY SHIELD

MALYNLEY SHIELD WINNERS!

Congratulations to our students who have come away with the win against Gosford High
School. Our wins in the netball, both basketball, tennis, boys volleyball, both touches and the
mixed oz tag helped secure the shield.

What a privilege to be involved in such a wonderful tradition between two schools.
Thanks to Gosford High for hosting us and the fun activities. Thanks to all teachers who came
with us or stayed in Orange that supported this trip. Thanks to the parents for allowing this to

happen. Lastly - thanks to all of our competitors who showed great sportsmanship,

encouragement and pride in representing our school.




NATIONAL RECONCILIATION WEEK

OHS celebrated National Reconciliation Week with a dance workshop from
internationally renowned former dancer and senior consultant to the
Bangarra Dance Theatre Company, Sydney.

Students from Orange High had an opportunity to see the work Aunty Kathy Marika
is doing up at James Sheahan Catholic High School.




CAREERS UPDATE

2021 has seen the return of face-to-face careers related events such as guest speakers and campus
visits, having been cancelled or postponed last year. In saying that, it is great to see the tertiary sector
still creating online opportunities to communicate with students and parents.

There have been a large number of Virtual Careers Expos and Zoom Webinars organised by
universities and training providers to provide valuable information to students to help them navigate
and transition to further study or employment.

Many students (and one old Careers Adviser) are still suffering from “digital fatigue” and a little bit of
“information overload”. That said, it has been terrific to see everyone adapt to the online environment
especially when it allows more parents and students to check out webinar recordings from tertiary
institutions of interest to watch at their own leisure.

Term 2 has seen many Careers related events.

YEAR 12 FACTS DAY

On Friday 23 April, fifty-five Year 12 students attended the Facts About Careers and Tertiary
Studies (FACTS) Day held at Charles Sturt University, Bathurst. The day provided students the
opportunity to make contact and ask questions (and take showbags) from over 53 Universities,
industry representatives and private training providers. Students also had the choice to hear from the
Universities Admissions Centre (UAC) for some helpful tips for applying for university study or Training
Services NSW for information about apprenticeships.

Thanks to Mr Sutherland & Mr Page for accompanying the students and Mr Pearson to Bathurst.




YEAR 10 SKILLSET

Year 10 students have fortnightly Careers Lessons and a big part of the teaching
scope and sequence is researching potential career pathways. The first lesson of the Term involved
Amanda Ferguson - Skillset's School and Community Engagement Officer, speaking to students about
what employers look for when employing young people, especially apprentices and trainees.
There was some amazing information and activities for students to engage with to help them navigate
the important decisions they will need to make in regard to their future career pathways.

WHITE CARD TRAINING

On Tuesday 4" May we hosted our second White Card training course for the year. For the students
that missed out on this occasion, we will be running the next course early in Term 3. There are external
providers, i.e. TAFE NSW & Integral Skills that are running fully subsidised White Card training
for over 16 year olds.

POP-UP PODCAST

On Tuesday 25" May, eleven interested students from Years 7 — 12 participated in a workshop
called Pop-Up Podcast.

Stephanie Aceglav from Media For Millennials, presented a fantastic day allowing students to
research, produce, interview, edit and present their very own podcast.

Stephanie drew on her own experience as a journalist and educator to give students the opportunity
to develop their skills in a fun and engaging way.




ABORIGINAL CAREERS IN HEALTH EXPO

Last Thursday, Charles Sturt University - Orange Campus hosted their inaugural Aboriginal Careers
In Health Expo. Organised by Training Services NSW, eighteen indigenous students from Years 9 - 12
joined 50 students from Orange schools in being treated to a day of activities designed to introduce
Aboriginal students to university study and future careers in Health. Students toured the new medicine
facilities at CSU and participated in health and cultural workshops. The expo was a valuable experience
and extremely worthwhile for our students. Thank you to the students involved who displayed
exceptional behaviour throughout the day.

SUBJECT SELECTION NIGHT—SAVE THE DATE

On Tuesday 13% July (Week 1, Term 3), Orange High School will be holding the
Year 10 into Year 11 Subject Selection Night in our Performing Arts Centre. This will give our Year 10
students the opportunity to speak with each of the faculties here at school to gain more information
about specific subjects offered for the HSC. We are also excited to host our key stakeholders to help
our students make informed decisions about their future. TAFE NSW, Charles Sturt University, Training
Services NSW, Skillset and Troy Kelly (SBATSs) will be in attendance. | encourage Year 10 to make the
most of this opportunity and seek advice in the lead up to choosing their subjects for next year.




NSW TRAINING AWARDS

Orange High School is excited for three of our exceptional School-Based Trainees that have all
progressed to the Western Region Finals of the NSW Training Awards.

Ally Dalzell - Western NSW Local Health District: Business Administration
Jock Elliott - Orange City Council: Information, Digital Media and Technology

Declan Lummis - The Educated Roast - Orange High School: Hospitality

Our students did not take out the big prize but congratulations to
Ally, Declan and Jock (absent —snowed in) for being finalists in the
2021 School Based Apprenticeship/Trainee of the Year.

Now is a great time for students to organise Work Experience. | encourage all Year 10 students to
complete a week of Work Experience as soon as possible to further guide their thoughts on
occupations to pursue post-school. Interested students need to see Mr Pearson for the necessary
Work Experience paperwork.

I'm looking forward to an action-packed Term 3 full of Careers events. Students need to please check
their SCHOOL EMAIL account regularly as all communication of events and opportunities will be
disseminated via school email.

Parents, feel free to get in contact with me if you need my assistance.
Mr Glen Pearson JP

glen.pearsoni@det.nsw.edu.au

02 63623444

www.orangehighcareers.com
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THE BUZZ—WELLBEING

Term 2 at Orange High School has been jam-packed with activities and events aimed at enhancing
the overall wellbeing of our students. The Orange High School family came together for our very first
Wellbeing Week which featured high-impact, inspiring presentations from Martin at
The Resilience Project. Martin talked to students, parents and carers, as well as staff about the
Importance of gratitude, empathy and mindfulness in our everyday lives, and how these three values
can contribute to positive mental health. As part of this exciting week, we had visitors from the Black
Dog Institute who kick-started our participation in the Future Proofing longitudinal study into
adolescent mental health, and facilitators from Tomorrow Man and Tomorrow Woman who worked
with Year 10 students to challenge damaging gender stereotypes. The week was a fantastic
opportunity for the Orange High School community to focus on the factors that influence our ability
to engage in our core business, which is learning.

Throughout the term, students have continued to make the most of the wonderful programs that
we have available to enhance student wellbeing. The ShedEd and Aspire programs run by OCTEC
have been successful in engaging some of our Year 8 and 9 students with learning outside of the
classroom. Nat, our awesome SSO, has been working with small groups of students to complete the
Optimal Health Program, The Resilience Project, and Peer Mentoring, and she has big plans for
further opportunities in the second half of the year. Our Hub Coordinator, Mrs Philpott, has worked
with Year 12 students to manage their many commitments and refine their study skills as they
undertake their HSC, and provides a welcoming environment in our Hub space for all students.
Nat and Mrs Philpott are incredible supports for our students and we are so lucky to have them.

Each year group had the opportunity in Week 6 to come together for a year assembly run by their
Year Advisors. These assemblies continue to provide the Wellbeing Team with a great platform from
which to communicate important messages to their year groups and focus on issues most pertinent
to their cohorts. The students were surprised to have a guest appearance from Martin who reminded

us of the GEM principles. In the whole school assemblies throughout the term, we have pitted the

year groups against each other in the great year group challenges, which have involved footy
passing, guess the smile and juggling. Year 7, 11 and 12 have all had wins so far, and competition is
heating up leading into Christmas in July (actually June) celebrations in Week 10.
May the best year win!

After a busy and fruitful Semester One, we are excited by the momentum created behind the
promotion of positive wellbeing for our students. Students, parents and carers are encouraged to
continue to reach out for support where necessary to ensure that all students are in the best position
to learn at OHS. Stay tuned for much more in Semester Two!

Mrs Winslade and Miss Peasley.



RESILIENCE
PH%JECTTM




WESTERN REGION DANCE FESTIVAL

Well that's a wrap on Western Regional Dance Festival for 2021

It was so exciting to be back on stage doing what we love. The students did an exceptional
job at representing Orange High School and performed at an outstanding level.

Congratulations to Patrick Cooper, Asha Nicol, Isabella Webster, Kendyll Windate, Mia Howell,
Milly Priest and Brianna Priest who auditioned and were accepted into the Western Regional
Dance Ensemble. These students learnt a whole performance piece in two short rehearsals
and did OHS proud on that stage!




WESTERN REGION DANCE FESTIVAL




WESTERN OPEN BOYS SOCCER

Year 12 student Jarryd Seib and Year 11 student Rangi Smith tried out for the
Western Open Boys Tennis team on Monday 7th June in Orange. Jarryd was successful in
making the team for the third time and Rangi made first reserve.

Jarryd and the team will travel to Wagga at the end of August to play in the
State CHS Carnival with players from Bathurst, Mudgee, Parkes, Orange,

Blayney and Eglington.

JACK COLE HARRY MCGREGOR

How good is this kid!!! Jack Cole represented Harry McGregor - selected in the U19 ACT/Country

Western Region in the Opens NSW CHS NSW Cricket Squad! The future of Harry is
League Trials last week in Wollongong and looking very bright!!
was selected in the NSW CHS RUGBY
LEAGUE TEAM!

) Congratulations Harry!
Congratulations Jack




CHS AFL

It has been many years since OHS has entered a representative AFL squad into the Combined School
Competition, but things have changed. On Wednesday of Week 6, 23 dedicated and enthusiastic
players boarded the bus to Bathurst to compete against Oberon High School. Despite some morning
sprinkles, the game was played in perfect weather. Although many of these young athletes had never
played a game of AFL before, their toughness, their teamwork and their natural sporting talent shone
through. With Angus Cornish's and Luke Hinrichsen's running power and agility around the feet of
Luka Smith in ruck, the forwards had great ball delivery from the mid-field. Darcy Harris slotted some
goals early and by quarter time OHS had a 27-1 lead, keeping the opposition to a single behind.
Oberon soon found their feet in the second quarter and some hard-ball gets by Billy Bowden and
Balian Williamson set the standard for the boys. OHS continued to kick away in the third quarter with
Calum Duncan kicking some set shots, but more impressively, selflessly handing the ball off for goal
assists. Down back, Lucian Jordan-Smith took some impressive marks across half back, holding the
defensive line strong. The final quarter was hard fought with Finn Taylor putting his body on the line
for the team and Noah Yates showing some impressive goal kicking skills on the run. The final score
was 96-25, with OHS as the clear victor. The next battle for the boys will be against Dennison College
who will test the team with their superior experience. An incredible show of sportsmanship was seen
right across the day and a big thankyou to Mr Pearson for driving the bus.

CHS NETBALL CHAMPIONSHIPS

Congratulations to these two netball
superstars who have just finished
representing Western at the
CHS Netball Champs.

Poppy Keegan was named Western MVP and
Georgia Cornish was named umpire of the
tournament!




EXPLORING EARLY CHILDHOOD

Thank you to Mrs Causer and 7 month old Beasley for visiting Mrs Lydens Year 12 Exploring
Early Childhood class. Students were given an insight into the new role of motherhood as
well as learning about how food and nutrition play an important role in varies stages of
development. Our students loved the opportunity and were engaged throughout the visit,
they had questions prepared for Mrs Causer on topics raised in class, such as weening,
breastfeeding and the general development of Beasley.

Following the visit, our students worked on their assessment task and prepared and
created their masterpiece for their recipe booklet.




ORANGE SECONDARY SCHOOL'’S CHALLENGE
CHARITY AWARENESS

This year, alongside James Sheahan Catholic High School, Kinross Wolaroi Secondary School
and Orange Christian School Prep to Year 12 we are raising funds for Neami National
(North Eastern Alliance for the Mentally Ill). NEAMI is a community-based organisation
providing services to improve mental health and wellbeing in local communities.
Funds will be used for local projects run by NEAMI.

As our first initiative for 2021, we are running a pie drive in conjunction with the
Early Rise Bakery.

Please find the order form attached. Students were given paper copies on Monday.
Please place this sheet in a sealed envelope with the correct amount of money and ask a
student to deliver it to Miss Hope in the TAS staffroom, where they will be collated to
be ordered.

Orders will need to be in by the 3rd of August, and they will be delivered by the 10th of August
to the child nominated on the form.
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https://www.facebook.com/earlyrisebakery22/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUBJOL58GNPVKePzgM85jYjgcZ-_PSbxTY06OZgJBPD3nLGFZisNu3RUUPikXPvXnFGJV14Q0fEn0nJeLXugQy8Qj3T6T-xRit5C3z7-Nakqoxk1xI6UU_JNAczsHU86NYI57RT8Mbyr8ubYBJidyyawktdFSEPyG9GfwSgg5tre8OQoHQL93oozGbFnGcwSPg&__tn

ASTLEY CUP 100 YEARS

The Sports we play today, haven't always been what was played in previous years and often
controversy stalks the sports changes and discussions. Our memory this week is from ‘Trove’,
a newspaper article from ‘The Orange Leader’, Friday, May 31, 1935.....

FOOTBALL
ASTLEY CUP
Orange League's Query
The Orange Rugby League, in a letter to the Dubbo League, queried a point in competition for the
Astley Cup, for which a triangular contest between the Orange, Bathurst and Dubbo High Schools
is arranged each year.
Orange requested the Dubbo League to interview Mr Astley, the donor of the cup, to ascertain
what code was to be used.

At a meeting of the Dubbo League during the week it was pointed out that the code of football was
decided by the majority of towns competing. Both Dubbo and Bathurst had agreed to adopt Union
in preference to League.

Mr F. K. Bernasconi (secretary of the Orange Rugby League), in an interview with the “Leader”, said
that the cup was donated for the express purpose of fostering League football in the schools.
Although no course of action has been announced, it is understood that further investigations will be
conducted by the Orange organisation.

Next meeting of the steering committee is Wednesday, 14th July, 5.30p.m. in the Music Centre.
Love to see you there!

Middo

ENGLISH SUPPLIES

Students are required to bring the following items to their English lessons:

. 1x A4 sized exercise book, covered
. 3 x blue pens

. 3 x black pens

. 3 x red pens

. 4 x highlighters

. 2 x lead pencils
. Coloured pencils
. 1xruler

. 1x glue stick

Please ensure you are prepared for every lesson. A lot of students are forgetting to bring the
basic essentials to each lesson and it is has the potential to impede on their education.
If you need help with school supplies please let me know.

Thank you,

Ms Galiatsatos



PANAIR

The team at PanAir are pleased to announce that the SEPTEMBER School Holiday learn to fly
program enrolments are now open.

Students receive a Pilots logbook to enter their flight training details, they will have 3 hours of
flight training in a training aircraft and additional time on the simulators with qualified
instructors. Students will be introduced to aviation aerodynamics and the theory involved in
flight training. There will be group site tours of our maintenance base where they will learn
about aircraft maintenance from qualified aircraft engineers and have the opportunity to
attend behind the scene airside airport tours and more.

Each student receives a certificate of completion at the end of the program and all flight
training hours count towards a pilot licence hour requirement.

The target age group is Years 10-12.
Students under 18yrs parent/guardian approval required.
**Students must be able to reach aircraft controls.

Details for enrolments can be found via the PanAir website link below or feel free to contact
them directly.

https://www.panairflighttraining.com/schoolholidayprogram



https://www.panairflighttraining.com/schoolholidayprogram?fbclid=IwAR3A38U_8PiK6sgRrAfakhFi8HXGSsZqSpU4ijYy_xDLGhM3J4cIMj47dJI

PARENTS AND CITIZENS (P & C)

The Orange High School P&C is a school-based organisation with membership open to parents,
teachers, students and other interested citizens. The P&C meets every 2nd Wednesday of the month
(during school term) at 6.30pm in the Music Centre and aims to:

Promote the interest of the school by bringing together parents, citizens, students and teaching
staff into close co-operation.

Assist in providing facilities and equipment for the school and promoting the recreation and
welfare of the students at the school, and

Encourage parents and community participation in curriculum and other educational issues in
the school.

The P&C provides an opportunity for you to participate in your child’s education. Regular information
sessions are held to keep you informed about the changes in education curriculum and policy.



MIDDLETON FITNESS CENTRE



















